
Midwest Foxsquad, 
  
    It has been an honor serving as your National Vice Commander-
Midwest.  It has been great meeting many of you.  It has been a great year 
for our region across the board.  We looked good in Child Welfare 
Foundation donations.  Thank you for all you have done.  
  

    Of course we go to membership which we are sitting at 99.05%, still 271 
short of 100%.  As you can see we had only four memberships come in 
since the August 1st report.  I have come to realization that we will not have 
the 100% by National Convention and the only Region not to make it.  I can 
say I am still proud of our accomplishments with this.  Even though Covid 
Restrictions have lessened there are still many who fear it.  Now with the 
Monkey Pox issue I hope it will not hinder our Growth into the next year.  
Even though we will not make goal we still had a great year.  We helped 
National hit 100% which means our organization is getting its members 
back after the last 2 years and we are growing.  Always remember that the 
2021-2022 membership can still be accepted till December 31.   
  
Juan R. Torres 
National Vice Commander 
Midwest Region 21-22 
 


